From: Martyn Kemp [Martyn.Kemp@salisbury.anglican.org]

**Sent:** 03 February 2015 11:14

To: Burke, Barbara

Cc: Joan Barnett; Giles Pugh

Subject: RE: Claim for a public footpath through Urchfont school [Scanned]

Dear Mrs Burke,

I am advised by the current chair of governors, Joan Barnett, that she gave you a whole pack of information regarding the access to the school, which fully answers this point and gave you evidence that the gate has been locked during school hours since before 1986:

Mrs Barnett was the Admin officer at the school from 1986 - 2005 and confirms that there was a lock on the footpath access gate and that it was bolted shut on the inside during school hours at least from 1986.

In the above noted pack of information that you have been provided with, the school has also given you evidence statements from former employees and from parents and governors that confirm that the gate was bolted shut during school hours. There are also Technical maps in the pack that show when work was done at the school in the 80's and 90's and that identify the gate marked at the end of the path. There are also dated letters to parents reminding them to bolt the gate as they leave the premises - the bolt was on the school side but high up so that children couldn't unbolt it but adults could. This position had to change in 2011 when an electronically controlled "maglock" was fitted to the gate to provide even more rigorous safeguarding measures to protect the school's pupils as required by directives from the Department for Education - such matters are picked up and the school marked down during Ofsted inspections if such safeguarding safety measures are not in place. For this reason alone the school and DfE are not going to permit public access through the school grounds during school opening hours. Common sense has to prevail.

I trust that the above answers your point.

Best regards,

## Martyn

Martyn Kemp Buildings Manager

Piocesan Education Centre, The Avenue, Wilton, Wilts. SP2 OFG

\_nect line: 01722 746946

The Salisbury Diocesan Board of Education is a company limited by guarantee (No. 464306) and is registered as a charity (No. 1059195)

The information contained within this email (and any attachments) is private and confidential and may be privileged. It is intended for the named addressee(s) only. If you have received this email in error, please inform the sender and delete it from your system. The content of this email (and any attachments) must not be disclosed to, or used by, anyone else or copied without the sender's consent. Any views and/or the opinions expressed in this email are those of the author and are not necessarily those of the Diocese of Salisbury or The Salisbury Diocesan Board of Education. The Diocese of Salisbury and The Salisbury Diocesan Board of Education do not take responsibility for the views of the author

From: Burke, Barbara [mailto:barbara.burke@wiltshire.gov.uk]

Sent: 02 February 2015 16:49

To: Martyn Kemp

Subject: RE: Claim for a public footpath through Urchfont school [Scanned]

Dear Mr Kemp,

I am grateful to receive your comments but wonder if you could help me further by providing details of how access to the claimed path was restricted between the years 1991 and 2011 i.e. the 20 year period before the gate across the path was locked. If you have any information on this point I should be very pleased to receive it.

#### Yours sincerely

#### Barbara

#### Barbara Burke

Definitive Map and Highway Records Team Leader

Waste and Environment, Wiltshire Council County Hall, Trowbridge BA14 8JN

Telephone: Internal 13044 External: +44 (0)1225 713044

Email:barbara.burke@wiltshire.gov.uk

Web: www.wiltshire.gov.uk
Follow Wiltshire Council





Follow Wiltshire Countryside





From: Martyn Kemp [mailto:Martyn.Kemp@salisbury.anglican.org]

**Sent:** 02 February 2015 11:52

To: Burke, Barbara

Cc: Joan Barnett; Giles Pugh; Price, John

Subject: Claim for a public footpath through Urchfont school

Dear Mrs Burke,

I have received your letter dated 26<sup>th</sup> January 2015 regarding the Urchfont Parish Council's claim for there to be a public footpath through the grounds of the Urchfont CE VC primary school grounds, which you claim is on user evidence.

I am sorry to say that your user evidence is flawed as there has not been and will not be unrestricted access across the school grounds that are owned by the Salisbury Diocesan Board of education for many years. As you can appreciate there is a safeguarding issue of having the public walking without restriction on a primary school's grounds and although the school might allow access across its campus out of school hours the path is locked shut during all school term times.

This matter has been discussed between you and the school on a number of occasions before and their and our stance has not changed. There can be no unrestricted right of public access across the school's grounds while the school is on the site. We are currently in the process of issuing a CA16 notice that will confirm this – please see attached e-mails with this regard. As soon as John Price has issued me with the WC current ownership plans the CA16 notice will be formally lodged, in the meantime please can you take it as read that it will be in the very near future.

Many thanks for your understanding in this matter that has been causing the school and its governors considerable concern for their children's safety for some time now.

Best regards,

#### Martyn

# Martyn Kemp BSc MRICS

**Buildings Manager** 

Diocesan Education Centre, The Avenue, Wilton, Wilts. SP2 OFG

Direct line: 01722 746946

The Salisbury Diocesan Board of Education is a company limited by guarantee (No. 464306) and is registered as a charity (No 1059195)

To:

Martyn Kemp

Subject:

RE: Claim for a public footpath through Urchfont school

Dear Mr Kemp,

I am grateful to receive your comments but wonder if you could help me further by providing details of how access to the claimed path was restricted between the years 1991 and 2011 i.e. the 20 year period before the gate across the path was locked. If you have any information on this point I should be very pleased to receive it.

Yours sincerely

Barbara

#### Barbara Burke

Definitive Map and Highway Records Team Leader Waste and Environment, Wiltshire Council

County Hall, Trowbridge BA14 8JN lephone: Internal 13044 External: +44 (0)1225 713044 ∟mail:barbara.burke@wiltshire.gov.uk

Web: www.wiltshire.gov.uk
Follow Wiltshire Council





Follow Wiltshire Countryside





From: Martyn Kemp [mailto:Martyn.Kemp@salisbury.anglican.org]

Sent: 02 February 2015 11:52

To: Burke, Barbara

Cc: Joan Barnett; Giles Pugh; Price, John

Subject: Claim for a public footpath through Urchfont school

ear Mrs Burke,

I have received your letter dated 26<sup>th</sup> January 2015 regarding the Urchfont Parish Council's claim for there to be a public footpath through the grounds of the Urchfont CE VC primary school grounds, which you claim is on user evidence.

I am sorry to say that your user evidence is flawed as there has not been and will not be unrestricted access across the school grounds that are owned by the Salisbury Diocesan Board of education for many years. As you can appreciate there is a safeguarding issue of having the public walking without restriction on a primary school's grounds and although the school might allow access across its campus out of school hours the path is locked shut with during all school term times.

This matter has been discussed between you and the school on a number of occasions before and their and our stance has not changed. There can be no unrestricted right of public access across the school's grounds while the school is on the site. We are currently in the process of issuing a CA16 notice that will confirm this – please see attached e-mails with this regard. As soon as John Price has issued me with the WC current ownership plans the CA16 notice will be formally lodged, in the meantime please can you take it as read that it will be in the very near future.

Many thanks for your understanding in this matter that has been causing the school and its governors considerable concern for their children's safety for some time now.

Best regards,

# Martyn

2

### Martyn Kemp BSc MRICS

**Buildings Manager** 

Diocesan Education Centre, The Avenue, Wilton, Wilts. SP2 OFG

Direct line: 01722 746946

The Salisbury Diocesan Board of Education is a company limited by guarantee (No. 464306) and is registered as a charity (No 1059195)

The information contained within this email (and any attachments) is private and confidential and may be privileged. It is intended for the named addressee(s) only. If you have received this email in error, please inform the sender and delete it from your system. The content of this email (and any attachments) must not be disclosed to, or used by, anyone else or copied without the sender's consent. Any views and/or the opinions expressed in this email are those of the author and are not necessarily those of the Diocese of Salisbury or The Salisbury Diocesan Board of Education. The Diocese of Salisbury and The Salisbury Diocesan Board of Education do not take responsibility for the views of the author

From: Martyn Kemp [Martyn.Kemp@salisbury.anglican.org]

Sent: 02 February 2015 11:52

To: Burke, Barbara

Cc: Joan Barnett; Giles Pugh; Price, John

Subject: Claim for a public footpath through Urchfont school

Attachments: RE: Urchfont School CA16 Statement [Scanned]; RE: Urchfont School CA16 Statement

[Scanned]

### Dear Mrs Burke,

I have received your letter dated 26<sup>th</sup> January 2015 regarding the Urchfont Parish Council's claim for there to be a public footpath through the grounds of the Urchfont CE VC primary school grounds, which you claim is on user evidence.

I am sorry to say that your user evidence is flawed as there has not been and will not be unrestricted access across the school grounds that are owned by the Salisbury Diocesan Board of education for many years. As you can appreciate there is a safeguarding issue of having the public walking without restriction on a primary school's ounds and although the school might allow access across its campus out of school hours the path is locked shut with during all school term times.

This matter has been discussed between you and the school on a number of occasions before and their and our stance has not changed. There can be no unrestricted right of public access across the school's grounds while the school is on the site. We are currently in the process of issuing a CA16 notice that will confirm this – please see attached e-mails with this regard. As soon as John Price has issued me with the WC current ownership plans the CA16 notice will be formally lodged, in the meantime please can you take it as read that it will be in the very near future.

Many thanks for your understanding in this matter that has been causing the school and its governors considerable concern for their children's safety for some time now.

Best regards,

#### Martyn

#### "fartyn Kemp BSc MRICS

uildings Manager

Diocesan Education Centre, The Avenue, Wilton, Wilts. SP2 OFG

Direct line: 01722 746946

The Salisbury Diocesan Board of Education is a company limited by guarantee (No. 464306) and is registered as a charity (No 1059195)

The information contained within this email (and any attachments) is private and confidential and may be privileged. It is intended for the named addressee(s) only. If you have received this email in error, please inform the sender and delete it from your system. The content of this email (and any attachments) must not be disclosed to, or used by, anyone else or copied without the sender's consent. Any views and/or the opinions expressed in this email are those of the author and are not necessarily those of the Diocese of Salisbury or The Salisbury Diocesan Board of Education. The Diocese of Salisbury and The Salisbury Diocesan Board of Education do not take responsibility for the views of the author

From:

Price, John

Sent: To: 02 February 2015 12:45 Martyn Kemp; Burke, Barbara

Cc:

Joan Barnett; Giles Pugh

Subject:

RE: Claim for a public footpath through Urchfont school

Attachments:

Urchfont School Plan 20150202.pdf

Martyn,

Plan showing our title to the north of the school hatched red and the school's title coloured yellow attached.

Best regards,

John

From: Martyn Kemp [mailto:Martyn.Kemp@salisbury.anglican.org]

Sent: 02 February 2015 11:52

To: Burke, Barbara

:: Joan Barnett; Giles Pugh; Price, John

Subject: Claim for a public footpath through Urchfont school

Dear Mrs Burke,

I have received your letter dated 26<sup>th</sup> January 2015 regarding the Urchfont Parish Council's claim for there to be a public footpath through the grounds of the Urchfont CE VC primary school grounds, which you claim is on user evidence.

I am sorry to say that your user evidence is flawed as there has not been and will not be unrestricted access across the school grounds that are owned by the Salisbury Diocesan Board of education for many years. As you can appreciate there is a safeguarding issue of having the public walking without restriction on a primary school's grounds and although the school might allow access across its campus out of school hours the path is locked shut with during all school term times.

This matter has been discussed between you and the school on a number of occasions before and their and our stance has not changed. There can be no unrestricted right of public access across the school's grounds while the hool is on the site. We are currently in the process of issuing a CA16 notice that will confirm this – please see attached e-mails with this regard. As soon as John Price has issued me with the WC current ownership plans the CA16 notice will be formally lodged, in the meantime please can you take it as read that it will be in the very near future.

Many thanks for your understanding in this matter that has been causing the school and its governors considerable concern for their children's safety for some time now.

Best regards,

# Martyn

#### Martyn Kemp BSc MRICS

**Buildings Manager** 

Diocesan Education Centre, The Avenue, Wilton, Wilts. SP2 OFG

Direct line: 01722 746946

The Salisbury Diocesan Board of Education is a company limited by guarantee (No. 464306) and is registered as a charity (No 1059195)

The information contained within this email (and any attachments) is private and confidential and may be privileged. It is intended for the named addressee(s) only. If you have received this email in error, please inform the sender and delete it from your system. The content of this email (and any attachments) must not be disclosed to, or used by, anyone else or copied without the sender's consent. Any views and/or the opinions



